
Seniors’ Captains Report 2020/21 
 

I begin my report with the good news that we have an excellent committee 
whose only agenda is to make sure that the senior’s section is run in a manner 
that benefits all and not just the members of the committee. I have been blessed 
with the quality of my team who I thank for all there wonderful support. 
Whilst none of us are perfect I can assure you that the senior’s section who I 
have now captained for the past 2 years is in a much better place than it was 
when I was first elected. 
 
We have introduced a number of new players into interclub matches which are 
great fun and competitive, with some great fixtures, it is really a great way to 
play other golf courses and make new friends. 
 
I have heard from some quarters that members think these matches are a closed 
shop, well I can assure you that this is not the case, we have had some 38 players 
represent the senior’s this year and I would like to see more people make 
themselves available. 
 
Thanks must go to the following people. 
 
Andy Groom who runs the Knighton Heath Knockout tournament which had 
entries from 32 golf clubs this year and Maurice Randall who captains our team 
in the Knighton Heath Knockout 
 
Phil Handley who is our fixture secretary and has our fixtures in place well into 
the future. 
 
Jeff Gee our treasurer who has put our accounts on a very sound footing and 
brings good thinking to our committee 
 
Mike Wakeham our minutes’ secretary who carries out his duties with great 
diligence and brings a lot of experience to our committee. 
 
Richard Pearce my vice-captain who has grown into this position and given me 
great support, I wish him well and offer him my full support in his upcoming year 
as captain. 
 
John Regler whose work and support for our open competitions has been 
invaluable. 
 
Derek Haines and Brian Saunders who have been co-opted on the committee in 
the past year have also made valuable contributions to the Seniors’ Section. 
 
Reunert our manager who has given me great support, Andy Windsor and his 
team in the proshop who have looked after our Monday competitions and Open 
Tournaments. 
 
Denise who looks after our functions with great skill and enthusiasm  



 
Trish and her team who produce such excellent meals for all. 
 
Tom who has a keen eye for detail and his team behind the bar. 
 
Thanks must go to all those who volunteered to assist in our Open competitions 
as well as the members who painted the clubhouse, restaurant and committee 
room, a great team effort. 
 
Finally I look forward to playing golf with many of you in the future. 
 
Richard Collis 
Senior’s Captain 
 
 
 
 
 


